
November 25, 2019 
Town Hall Meeting 

Bonifay, Florida 

The Holmes County Board of Commissioners met in a Town Hall meeting at the Noma Town Hall on the 

above date with the following members present: Commissioner Phillip Music, Commissioner Bobby Sasnett and 

Commissioner Earl Stafford, Chairman of the Board. 

David Corbin, Project Director, was present. 

Angie Purvee, Deputy Clerk, was present and kept the minutes. 

Chairman Stafford called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. 

Bob Stinebaugh, The Integrity Group, discussed the County's participation in Phase I of FEMA's 

altemative procedures program to place milled asphalt on the following roads: 

o Flowing Well Road 

r Alex Brown Road 

o Bush/Baxley/8. Kelly 

o Rucker Lane 

o Newton Road 

Discussion also included potential roads for Phase 2 of the program, maintenance machinery to be purchased 

through the program and the August 2020 deadline to complete both phases' 

Citizens attending the Town Hall discussed issues with the road maintenance being performed on White 

Street in Noma. Chairman Stafford and Special Road Projects Manager Albert Jordan will follow up on the needed 

repairs to the road. 

Cliff Knauer, Dewberry Engineers, discussed the County's rock contract with Johnston Trucking and the 

possibility that their prices would be better for the materials needed for Line Road. The Board directed Mr. 

Knauer to obtain quotes for the rip rap from Johnston Trucking. 

There being no further business at this time, the meeting was adjoumed at 5:11 p.m. 
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